	مدت امتحان ۱۲۰ دفیقه	ساعت شروع ، 16- به افق نهران	کلیه رشته های نظری	امتحان بهایی درس : <b>زبان انگلیسی</b>	سوالات
	هداد صفحه : ۶	تاریخ امتحان : ۱۳۹۹/۳/۲۱ ت		پایه دوازدهم	
	كيفيت أموزشي	مرکز سنجش و پایش	داد ماه) سال ۱۳۹۹	ان و داوطلبان آزاد <b>خارج از کشور (خ</b> ر حسست	د <b>انش أمو</b> ز
نمره			سؤالات		رديف
۴	<u>Listening</u> Part A	امه به تر تیب شماره بنویسید. خنامه جواب دهید.	هید.به سوالات زیر در پاس	دانش آموز عزیز به مکالمه گوش ده	1
	1. The car is		a) John's b) l	his mother's c) his father's	
	2. Susan's father u	uses the to go to v	vork . a) bus	b) train c) taxi	
	3. Who drives to v	work?			
	4. Where is his mo	other's job?		Restent	
	Part B			-	
۴		ت صحیح کامل کنید.	د و جاهای خالی را با کلما،	دانش آموز عزیز به متن گوش دهی	
	the radiation that thousands of year	type of clean energy (6)the earth. Pers. Iranians, for instance, us and yards to get the	ople have used the sure special (7)		7
	Part C				
		بنه صحیح را انتخاب کنید.	قت گوش دهید سپس گز	دانش آموز عزیز به فایل صوتی به د	
۴	9. It is a good idea a) an exam	a to have b) program	c) a kind of plan	d) a and b	7
	10. Think about y a) energy	our b) environment	c) experience	d) improvement	
	11. Make sure the	ere are nonoises	around.		
	a) distracting	b) constructing	c) instructing	d) regarding	
	12. Some people a) pop	prefer music. b) rap	c) classical	d) jazz	
		سفحه ی دوم»	«ادامه ی سؤالات در ه	,	

	مدت امتحان:۱۲۰ دقیقه	ساعت شروع :19 به افق تهران	کلیه رشته های نظری	امتحان نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی	سوالات
	تعداد صفحه : ۶	تاريخ امتحان : ١٣٩٩/٣/٢١		پایه دوازدهم	
	یش کیفیت آموزشی	مرکز سنجش و پا	داد ماه) سال ۱۳۹۹	ان و داوطلبان آزاد <b>خارج از کشور (خ</b> ر	دانش آموز
نمره		ت	سؤالاد		رديف

## **Vocabulary** با توجه به تصاویر داده شده ، جملات زیر را بخوانید و تصویر مناسب برای هر جمله را انتخاب کنید. (d) (c) (a) (b) 13. The physician is checking his health condition. 14. Kindness boosts energy and strength in family members. 15. Don't look a gift horse in the mouth. 16. People should try to avoid foods that contain a lot of fat. ۲ برای هر کلمه مشخص شده ازگروه Aیک تعریف از گروه B انتخاب کنید.( درگروه B یک تعریف اضافی است). 17. Aida burst into tears when she saw her score. 18. Those boys do a variety of fitness activities. 19. We all know that no one can live forever. 20. The book has only a two-page introduction. $\mathbf{B}$ a. To increase, to make more. b. To cry suddenly. c. General idea about a book which comes at the beginning of it. d. For all the time. e. Many different types of things or people. «دامه ی سؤالات در صفحه ی سوم»

	مدت امتحان:۱۲۰ دفیقه	ساءت شروع : ۱۶ به افق تهران	کلیه رشته های نظری	امتحان نهایی درس : زبان انگلیسی	سوالات
	تعداد صفحه : ۶	تاريخ امتحان : ۱۳۹۹/۳/۲۱		پایه دوازدهم	
	یش کیفیت آموزشی	مرکز سنجش و پا	داد ماه) سال ۱۳۹۹	ان و داوطلبان آزاد <b>خارج از کشور (خ</b> ر	دانش أموز
نمره		ت	سؤالار		رديف

۱/۵	جملات زیر را با کلمات داده شده کامل کنید. ( یک کلمه اضافی می باشد)	۶
	advanced, calmly, demands, overcome	
	21. We understand our teacher easily because she speaks well and	
	<ul><li>22. Today more people buy smart phones, so the</li></ul>	
	23. Dictionaries are usually in duce levels, elementary, intermediate and	
140	جملات زیر را با کلمه ای مناسب از دانش خود کامل کنید	٧
	24. The lesson was very difficult. The students couldn't fwhat the teacher was	
	talking about.  25. I couldn't find the dictionary efor the word "action".	
	26. O is the s for Oxygen.	
۲		٨
	Grammar	
	پاسخ صحیح را از بین گزینه های داده شده انتخاب کنید.	
	27. They bought the house was next to the post office.	
	a) which b) when c) whom d) whose	
	28. We went out to play football, but it started to rain	
	a) expected b) unexpectedly c) unexpected d) expectation	
	29. Penicillinby Alexander Fleming many years ago.	
	a) was discovering b) was discovered c) has discovered d) had discovered	
	30. Her family bought a mobile phone for her because she it.	
	a) to lose b) had lost c)was lost d) would lose	1
٢	مکالمه زیر را بخوانید و شکل صحیح افعال را در جای خالی بنویسید. 	٩
	Sima: I had problem with my English lesson today.	
	Anna: Really, why? The lesson (31) (Teach) clearly by the teacher.  Sima: I know, but I(32) (be) absent last week, wasn't I? I have a lot	
	of questions now.	8
	Anna: Why didn't you ask the teacher after she (33) (finish) her	l
ı	teaching.	
	Sima: You are right! But if I (34) (ask) her my questions, I could make her tired.	
	Anna: Maybe! Ok, I can help you instead.	
	«ادامه ی سؤالات در صفحه ی چهارم»	
	«ادالله ی سوالات در مست ی چهرم»	

1	ساعت شروع ۱۶۰ به افق تهران مدت امتحان:۱۲۰ دفیقه	کلیه رشته های نظری	امتحان نهایی درس : <b>زبان انگلیسی</b>	سوالات
	تاریخ امتحان : ۱۳۹۹/۳/۲۱ تعداد صفحه : ۶		پایه دواز دهم	
	مرکز سنجش و پایش کیفیت آموزشی	رداد ماه) سال ۱۳۹۹	ان و داوطلبان آزاد <b>خارج از کشور (خ</b>	ش آموز
نمره	ت	سؤالا		يف
۲		_	با هر گروه از کلمات زیر یک جمله	1.
	35. warmer/ we/would/ got/travel /if/ it/to the 3 36. obeyed/the traffic rules/ everyone/ must/by			
۴	Reading	<u> </u>		11
	Bilingual is a person who can communicate the speaker. There are different types of bilinguals which they use most of the time, and then a sed differ significantly from one person to another "balanced bilinguals". They can speak, read of a child in a family who speak two languages of Bilingualism can be found in many areas use two (or more) languages as a matter of concanada are some examples of countries where everyone living in these countries is bilingual moved to the country and have continued to stalso keep up many of their own customs and the examples of the balanced bilinguals are speak two languages equally well in extending to the passage, a balanced bilinguals and can speak two languages equally well in extending to the passage in everyday life to can use his first language where another land, has been raised bilingually and can read and	s. Most bilinguals hat cond language, the lear. There are a few per record write both language can be called balance of the world. Memburse. South Africa, Be bilingualism exists, D. People whose pare peak to their children continue to speak the pest choice.  Ingual is a person who veryday life  Inguage is spoken d write only his own	ve a preferred language, evel and use of which will ople whom we call is equally well. For example dibilingual, ers of these communities elgium, Wales, Ireland and (This does not mean that ints or even grandparents in their own mother tongue ir own language at home.	
		hilingual from their		
	<ul> <li>38. According to the text, children who were a are able to write in both languages</li> <li>b. have an equal understanding of both culture.</li> <li>c. can write both languages equally correctly</li> <li>d. most probably know both languages equall</li> <li>True/ False</li> <li>39. There are some bilinguals who have a prean a) True</li> <li>40. Everyone is bilingual in South Africa, Be a) True</li> <li>Answer the following questions.</li> <li>41. Who is a bilingual?</li> </ul>	es y ferred language. b) False		

«ادامه ی سؤالات در صفحه ی پنجم»

	مدت امتحان:۱۲۰ دقیقه	ساعت شروع :۱۶ به افق تهران	کلیه رشته های نظری	امتحان نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی	سوالات
( )	تعداد صفحه : ۶	تاریخ امتحان : ۱۳۹۹/۳/۲۱		پایه دواز دهم	
	يش كيفيت آموزشي	مرکز سنجش و پا	داد ماه) سال ۱۳۹۹	ان و داوطلبان آزاد <b>خارج از کشو</b> ر (خر	ا دانش آموز
نمره		ت	سؤالا		رديف

۴

متن زير رابخوانيد و به سوالات داده شده هر قسمت پاسخ دهيد.

Environmental pollutions, caused by Human, are not a new subject. The problems of water pollution, climate change and the endangered animals have become the troubles on Earth. With today's science and technology people can do greater harms to nature and do it more quickly. On the other hand because of population growth, they have been using more natural resources to meet the needs of this large population. Not surprisingly, they have realized what they are doing, is harmful to nature. Most of them are trying to find ways to solve these problems. In fact People have started new ways of showing more respect for nature.

Nowadays clean energy resources are widely used in many countries to keep the weather clean. For example, many countries now think that cars which burn fossil fuels should be replaced by electric cars. Electric cars don't burn gasoline in the engine, so they don't pollute the air. They use electricity stored on the car in batteries.

Replacing fossil fuels with renewable resources of energy is the best answer to the problem of pollution. Scientists call them clean energy resources because they do not pollute the earth. Clean energy is renewable. It is made from resources that can be replaced, like wind, water, sunshine, tides, and plants. When renewable energy resources are used, the need for fossil fuels is reduced. As a result, fewer fossil fuels are consumed each year, also they are saved for the future generations. Replacing fossil fuels with renewable resources of energy is the best answer to the problem of all types of pollutions.

- · Read the questions and choose the best choice.
- 43. Which is the best title for this passage?
- a. How to use fossil fuels to increase pollutions
- b. The search for nonrenewable sources of energy
- c. Effective ways of using electric cars
- d. New ways to solve environmental pollutions
- 44. Which of the following is **not** mentioned in the passage as a source of energy?
- a. Electrical energy
- b. Wind
- c. Nuclear energy
- d. Fossil fuels

- True / False
- 45. Clean energy is made from resources that can be replaced, like wind, water, sunshine, tides, and plants.
  - a) True
- b) False
- 46. Using fossil fuels is the best answer to the problem of pollution.
  - a) True
- b) False
- Answer the following questions.
- 47. Are people trying to respect nature?
- 48. Why are clean energy resources used in many countries?

«ادامه ی سؤالات در صفحه ی ششم»

12

	مدت امتحان ۱۲۰ دقیقه	ساعت شروع : 1۶ به افق تهران	کلیه رشته های نظری	سوالات امتحان نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی
	تعداد صفحه : ۶	تاريخ امتحان : ١٣٩٩/٣/٢١		پایه دوازدهم
	بش کیفیت آموزشی	مرکز سنجش و پا	<b>داد ماه</b> ) سال ۱۳۹۹	دانش أموزان و داوطلبان آزاد خارج از کشور (خر
انمره		ت	سؤالاد	ردیف

	Writing	۱۳
	متن زیر را با کلمات ربط(but, and, so, or) کامل کنید.	
	Ants are found everywhere in the world. They make their home in buildings, (49)	
	جملات زیر را مرتب کرده و به شکل یک پاراگراف در آورید. جملات زیر را مرتب کرده و به شکل یک پاراگراف در آورید. جملات در ما در از در است می در می از در است می در در است می در در است می در در است می در	15
	concluding sentenceرا مشخص کرده ودر جدول داده شده در پاسخنامه بنویسید.	
	a. For example, not only they are source of fresh and clean air.	
	b. In short, trees are the best friends of us.	
	c. Trees are essential for human's life.	
	d. In addition, they provide us with wood to make things.	_
	e. They supply us with many necessary things in many ways.	
		Asf
٣		145f





